# Tamworth Outing Club minutes, Annual Meeting, August 31, 2022

The Annual meeting was held on the lawn behind The Other Store. A delicious BBQ with potluck sides and desserts was enjoyed by all in attendance.

### Present:

Numerous board members and TOC friends.

# **Secretary's Report:**

The 2021 Annual Meeting minutes were accepted.

## **Treasurer's Report:**

The treasurer's report was accepted

## The Year in Review:

Kit gave an overview of the past year's TOC activities. Many TOC activities successfully returned after a Covid hiatus. Events and programs held in 2021-22:

- Advantage Kids tennis and yoga program
- Adopt-a-Highway litter pickup
- Town Christmas tree
- Ski trail clearing and grooming in Ferncroft, using the new TOC UTV, roller, and grooming drag
- The return of the Second Saturday contradance series
- The first year of TOC in charge of the Family Day 5K (this year in partnership with long-time race organizer, Cook Library).
- The first Sled Dog Fun Run, with special thanks to Marsha Colcord
- Halloween in the Village, including pumpkin carving on the History Center lawn, trick-or-treating, and a very popular Scary Barn

The Junior Ski Program is set to resume in 2023 and plans to do this, in cooperation with the KA Brett School, will be in the works soon.

Kent Hemingway made a motion to ask the Tamworth Foundation for funding, not to exceed \$8,000, in support of Ski Program expenses. This motion was approved.

Kent thanked Kit Morgan for his two years as TOC president.

Everyone present thanked Anne Chant for her many years on the TOC board. She has stepped down from the board and will be greatly missed.

### **New Board Members & Officers:**

Wyatt Berrier was appointed as the new TOC president

Dylan Alden was appointed vice president

Amy Berrier was reappointed as secretary

Teresa Fournier will continue as treasurer

Rob Farnum, Pam Hayden, and Sharon Morrison were appointed as TOC board members

There is still room on the board for additional members

Teresa and Wyatt will host the September 10 contradance.

Barb Bloomberg handed out TOC water bottles.

The meeting adjourned and the party along the riverbank continued until dusk.

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting will be on Monday, September 26 at Cook Library.

Minutes submitted by Amy Berrier